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Start to the school year 2011  

Most students seem to have made a good start to the year, transitioning well into the Senior Campus 

and settling into their new classes. If you have any concerns about your son/daughter please contact me 

so that I am aware of them. We will send out Interim Reports to you towards the end of the term and 

invite you to attend our Parent-Student-Teacher Interviews on Tuesday April 5. There is also New 

Parents Night Thursday February 17 at 7 pm, where you will meet key staff of the senior campus and 

gather some useful information. 

 

I have included some really important  information for parents regarding work placements  and the 

process you are required to follow to ensure your son/daughter is adequately covered by DEECD 

insurance in the workplace. Please read it carefully and call/email if you have questions. I have explained 

it to all WRS classes. 

I produce a newsletter each term (and sometimes more frequently) with important VCAL information 

in it for you and your son/daughter. I give them one in program assembly and email the parents one. 

The first newsletter was sent out in the days just prior to students returning to school to advise/remind 

you of the arrangements for the week. 

If you have not provided an email address to me, and would like to receive yours by email, can you 

email me please? 

If you do not have an email account or computer, can you call me so that I can put you on the 

mailing list. 

Melinda Gall 

8599 0545 

Gall.melinda.m@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

 

Important Dates  

 

 

New Parents Night  

Senior Campus 

Thursday February 17, 7pm 

 

 

Parent Teacher Student 

Interviews  

Senior Campus 

Tuesday April 5  

afternoon and evening. 
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Some reminders!  
Students are reminded that skateboards are not permitted on campus during the school 

day. If ridden to school they should be placed in a locker for the day. Presently we are seeking a 

solution to storing long boards and until such a time they can be placed behind my desk. 

Students are not permitted to leave the campus at recess  unless they have no class Session 3 

and they are going home. 

Classes finish at 3.35 on Monday, Tuesday and Thursday (w1). Thursday (w2) finishes at 3.05. 

If a student is legitimately absent, the parent can phone or email me on the day of the absence or 

the student should bring either a explanatory note from his/her parent or medical certificate within 

five working days and leave it in the  green ôNotesõ box on my desk. The student should also try to 

catch up with all the teachers of classes missed that day. 

VET 
Most VET studies have commenced now, so all VCAL students should be in their courses Wednes-

days. Jenny Marks is the VET Manager (8599 0535) and is the person student should see if there are 

any problems concerning VET. Students can find Jenny Monday to Thursday in her office just off the 

Careers Room. 



VCE Unit  (A recap!)  

VCAL students elect a VCE unit. The following are VCAL/VCE units that are designed 

specifically for the VCAL students with maximum amount of practical projects and 

activities. Yr 12 students can also elect to do a second VCE unit (as they donõt have to 

do Numeracy and IT).   

 

Agriculture and Horticulture  
Students are introduced to the general principles of agriculture and horticulture. They 

investigate, manage and operate a business involving vegetable production.  

DT Wood  
Students use wood materials to build a product. They develop a folio which shows all 

stages in planning and possible design options. Factors influencing the design process 

are considered, including the relationship between materials & design, and how de-

signs can be structured in a practical way. A journal records the development stages. 

Outdoor and Environmental Studies  
Students participate in a range of outdoor recreation activities in the natural environ-

ment to develop experiential knowledge of natural environments. Activities partici-

pated in include: snorkelling, windsurfing, swimming, surfing, bushwalking, camping, 

bike riding, sea kayaking and rock climbing etc. 

Studio Arts  
This VCAL Studio Arts subject can incorporate all mediums-drawing, ceramics, digital 

photography and video. Written outcomes include research on artistsõ practices as 

well as documenting the design process of students work. 

Visual Communication and Design  

Students receive practical training and the opportunity to explore the visual language 

of designing in a variety of forms, including graphic design and product design. This 

subject provides students with a range of tasks including 2d and 3d illustration, tattoo 

design, advertising and event posters, logo design and stencil. 
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General Math  
Unfortunately the timetable this year has not blocked General Math in an accessible block for Yr 11 VCAL students with one contact in 

on a Friday. Roy Whitby the General Math teacher has very generously suggested that one solution to this is that these four or five stu-

dents attend ôHomework Clubõ in the library each Tuesday after school and he can tutor them there. I have managed to speak to most of 

the students concerned about this and most have agreed to trial this for Term 1. If it becomes too difficult to keep up, they can move into 

VCAL Numeracy or attempt General Math again next year where it seems to block better against the Yr 12 VCAL timetable. Please see 

me with any concerns. 


